
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 128 
  
TO THE ASSEMBLY: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Assembly Bill Number 4707, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT  to  amend  the  social services law, in relation to 
annual 
      financial statements filed  by  adult  homes  and  residences  
for 
      adults" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  Under  current law, every adult home and residence for adults 
(collec- 
tively "adult homes") must file an annual financial statement  with  
the 
Department  of Health ("DOH") that sets forth, in accordance with 
gener- 
ally accepted accounting principles,  particular  financial  
information 
pertaining  to the operation of such facility. For adult homes with 
more 
than nine residents, the statement must be  accompanied  by  an  
opinion 
signed  by an independent licensed accountant, asserting that the 
finan- 
cial statement represents the financial operations and position  of  
the 
facility. 
  
  This  bill  would  eliminate  this requirement for independent 
certif- 
                                                     ___________ 
ication of financial statements, and instead would allow an employee  
of 
the  adult  home to simply certify that the information contained in 
the 
statement is true to the extent of his or her knowledge.  The  
financial 
statement  would have to be accompanied by the opinion of an 
independent 
licensed accountant only if the DOH requests it. 
  
  DOH, the Commission on Quality of Care and Advocacy for  Persons  
with 
Disabilities  (CQCAPD), the Office of the Medicaid Inspector General 
and 
the Division of the Budget all recommend that this bill be  vetoed.  
The 



requirement  that  financial  statements  be  certified  by  
independent 
accountants helps ensure that adult home  operators  remain  
accountable 
for the care they provide to vulnerable residents, and that public 
funds 
utilized  for  such care are appropriately expended. DOH does not 
employ 
accountants for the purpose  of  verifying  the  accuracy  of  
financial 
statements, and relies upon the independent certifications to ensure 
the 
integrity  and  accuracy of such statements. The opinions of 
independent 
accountants similarly are relied  upon  by  CQCAPD,  which  
investigates 
complaints  regarding the quality of care in adult homes where a 
certain 
proportion of residents receive  mental  hygiene  services.  Absent  
the 
accountant  certifications  required  under existing law, these 
agencies 
would be placed in the position of having to conduct their own 
verifica- 
tion of the information contained in financial statements,  which  
would 
strain their resources and delay regulatory action. 
  
  Other  health care entities such as hospitals, nursing homes, and 
home 
care agencies are required  to  submit  financial  statements  that  
are 
certified by independent accountants. This is an important mechanism 
for 
protecting  both patients and the public fisc, and there is no reason 
to 
exclude adult homes from this requirement. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


